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Breakfast with the 
Easter Bunny  
 
Thanks to all who came 
out to support our first 
ever Breakfast with the 
Easter Bunny and,   
for the amazing 
volunteers who make 
events like this possible!  
We served almost 300 
breakfasts of ham, 

scrambled eggs, hash 
browns and, of course, 
Oasis juice!  The Easter 
Bunny hopped in 
around 9:15 and kids 
were able to get up on 
stage, meet the bunny 
himself, get a picture 
(thanks to photographer 
Tina Schwartz) and 
make off with a pre-
Easter treat.   After all 

that fun they could then 
head across the hall 
and decorate a festive 
cookie thanks to the 
Beaver Bank Kinsac 
Seniors Association 
(50+ Keeners).   
 
It was a great event and 
fun was had by all, look 
forward to next year!  

-Jessica Gilby 

Pictured above: 6-month old twins Aria and 
Brooklyn Rafuse get a cuddle from the Easter 
Bunny. Top right: Mason 3 years old, and Charley 
6 years old decorate Easter egg cookies. Bottom 
right: Ryan Boutilier poses with the Easter Bunny. 

 

 

http://www.barrettlumber.com/
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Community Centre Update 

Annual General Meeting  
The Beaver Bank Kinsac 
Community Centre Annual General 
Meeting will be held June 19th this 
year at the BBKCC.  Doors open at 
6:30pm and the meeting starts at 
7pm.   We are always looking for 
new volunteers at the centre and if 
you would like to get involved there 
are plenty of opportunities!  We are 
currently looking for individuals who 
might be interested in helping out 
with special events at the centre.  
Give us a call at 865-5114 if you 
are interested or email us at 
bbkcc@eastlink.ca  
 
Canada Day  
Canada Day is quickly 
approaching!  We are ready for 
another fun filled day here in 
Beaver Bank!!  We'll kick off the 
celebration Monday June 30th with 
a beer tent featuring the band 
SWIG!!  Admission is free and 
beers are $3.50 so grab your 
friends and come celebrate Canada 
in Beaver Bank!  On July 1st we will 
start the day with our Pancake 
Breakfast, and move right into our 
Flag Raising and Family Fair with 
bouncy castles, fair foods, and 
games!  All events are free of 
charge and we encourage you to 
bring your friends and family and 
come celebrate our beautiful 
country right here in our 
community.  For updates and event 
times please keep an eye on our 
web site and Facebook! 
  
Summer Camps  
Summer camps will run from July 
28- Aug 8th for $25/ day or $125/ 
week.  Call today to reserve your 
spot!  Camps run from 8:30-4:30 
with early drop off and late pickup 
available.  Updates on themes etc. 

will be posted to our web site and 
Facebook.  Ages 5-12.  
 
Keep an eye on our website and 
Facebook page for upcoming 
events including our 12th Annual 
Golf Tournament in support of the 
Beaver Bank Kinsac Community 
Centre.  There is no skill required to 
participate so we encourage you to 
round up some friends for a fun 
filled day of golf, prizes and food all 
for a good cause!  
 
If you're have an event coming up 
give us a call!  We have amazing 
spaces to accommodate big and 

small events from anniversaries, 
baby showers, birthday parties, 
weddings, corporate and community 
meetings, concerts, and just about 
everything else!   We have several 
rooms equipped with projectors 
along with cable TV, sound systems 
and so much more including a 
commercial kitchen! Call 865-5114 
for more details.  
Visit us online!! www.bbkcc.ca or 
facebook.com/bbkcommunitycentre 
or twitter.com/kinsaccommunity 
Happy Spring!! (finally)  
 

-Jessica Gilby 
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FUN COMMUNITY BINGO 
BBK COMMUNITY CENTRE 
1583 BEAVER BANK ROAD 

 

1st & 3rd Monday of the Month 

Starts at 7 pm,  

Doors Open at 6pm 

 
Proceeds go to the 

Beaver Bank Kinsac 

Seniors’ Association 

David Barrett Joins the Forestry Hall of Fame 

Beaver Banker David Barrett's 
passion for the woods leads him to 
the Forest Hall of Fame. The 
Registered Professional Forester 
Association of Nova Scotia and the 
NS Forest Technicians Association 
surprised David with the honour 
recently at their annual meeting in 
Truro. 
 
Downy Thompson introduced David 
saying “It was apparent to me from 
the very first meetings I attended 
with David that he has passion for 
the woods and he would later prove 
to me that in many ways he is also a 
visionary. He is never afraid to stick 
up for his beliefs and I have always 
respected him for that. David's 
contributions to the forest industry 
over the years are undeniable but 
aside from that, he is also 
recognized as being an involved, 
contributing community member, 
whose generosity is well known 
 
In his response David repeatedly 
referred to the word "Lucky". Lucky 
is how he feels about spending his 
life doing what he loves best. He 

expressed how lucky he feels to 
have worked side by side with his 
father for thirty-two years and lucky 
to have his wife support him in his 
work for over fifty years. He feels 
privileged to have worked with 
many distinguished individuals 
who made a difference in the 
forestry industry of Nova Scotia. 
To name a few Dr. Wilfred 
Creighton, and Laurie Ledwidge. 
 
David also worked in forestry for 
many years with Jimmy Wilber in 
particular, to establish the N.S. 
Forest Products Road Access 
Rebate Program and to encourage 
the N.S. and Federal Sales Tax 
Departments to treat the Nova 
Scotia Forestry Industry fairly. He 
served as Chair of the N.S. Forest 
Products Association Sawmill Chip 
Committee and he still continues to 
be a member of many forestry and 
community related organizations. 
 
On the home scene he has worked 
to involve others with the woods 
and is a firm believer in 
encouraging groups and 

 

organizations that expose our 
youth to forestry. He has worked 
with the local Scouts on the tree 
planting programs and the You-
Pick Christmas lot in Beaver 
Bank. 
He is known for his calls to our 
local councillors, Mayor and other 
officials as well as his open letters 
to the Premier and MLAs of N.S. 
For over fifty years he has 
presented matters of interest to 
forestry and community before 
The Nova Scotia Legislature Law 
Amendments Committee. 
 
David wanted to leave us with one 
thought, "Stand up for your 
convictions, make them publicly 
known. You will be pleasantly 
surprised how you can influence 
both public policy and laws in 
Nova Scotia". 
Congratulations David. We hope 
you have many more years 
enjoying what you love. 
 
                                   -Pat Crowther  
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Bill’s Blog 

Volunteer Recognition Awards – 
Waverley-Fall River-Beaver Bank 
 
The Beaver Bank Kinsac 
Community Centre will be host to 
the 11th Annual Waverley-Fall 
River-Beaver Bank Volunteer 
Recognition Banquet on April 25, 
2014.  An anticipated crowd of 80 
guests will gather to congratulate 
24 well deserving community 
volunteers from a variety of 
organizations.  One volunteer from 
each of the categories (Adult and 
Youth) will be presented with the 
volunteer of the year award for 
2013.  The dedication and hard 
work of all of our volunteers in our 
communities is appreciated and 
valued. 
 
Lyme Disease – Prevention and 
Control 
 
It is important that you protect 
yourself and your family whenever 
you enjoy the outdoors – especially 
in grassy, wooded or shrub covered 
areas.  Blacklegged ticks (also 
called the deer tick) can be found 
across the province and can carry 
the bacteria that causes Lyme 
disease.   
 
Lyme disease is a bacterial 
infection transmitted to humans and 
pets by a bite from a Blacklegged 
tick.  To prevent Lyme disease:  
1.  PROTECT yourself with insect 
repellent, cover your skin, and walk 
on well-traveled paths. 2.  CHECK 
yourself, your children, and your 
pets after walking in wooded or 
grassy areas.  3.  REMOVE ticks 
as soon as you find them.  4. 
RECORD the date and location of 
the tick bite and contact your doctor 
promptly if a rash or flu-like 

symptoms appear.  The first 
symptom of Lyme disease is a rash 
near the tick bite that may look like 
a bull’s eye target.  The rash 
appears between 3 and 30 days 
(usually 7 – 10) and you may also 
develop flu-like symptoms. 
 
Landscaping techniques and yard 
maintenance will reduce the 
number of Blacklegged ticks 
around your home.  For more 
information on Lyme disease, visit 
the Health and Wellness website at 
www.gov.ns.ca/hpp/cdpc/lyme.asp, 
or call your local Public Health 
Services office, 902-481-5800. 
 
Brush Burning Restrictions – The 
Rules and Dates Have Changed 
 
The new wildfire-risk season, when 
domestic brush-burning is 
restricted, began March 15.  You 
no longer need a permit but you 
must check an online burning 
restrictions map to learn when it is 
ok to burn brush for your area.  The 
map can be found at 
www.novascotia.ca/burnsafe.    The 
map will show green, red, or yellow 
in each county, to let Nova 
Scotians know when it is safe to 
burn.  The same information is 
available in a recorded message by 
calling 1-855-564-2876. 
 
Agencies, Board and Commissions 
– Spring Recruitment Campaign 
 
Nova Scotians wanting to make a 
difference in their communities can 
now apply for the many available 
positions on the province's 165 
agencies, boards and 
commissions.  
 

The province launched its spring 
recruitment campaign, April 11th, to 
get more people to play an active 
role.  Applications for non-
adjudicative agencies, boards and 
commissions are welcome anytime, 
with assessment of applications to 
begin on May 12th. The application 
deadline for adjudicative agencies, 
boards and commissions is May 
19th.  For more information on board 
position profiles, current 
opportunities and how to apply, visit 
www.gov.ns.ca/exec_council/abc/cur
rent-opportunities.asp 
 
Increased Loans to Small 
Businesses – Improvements to the 
Provincial Guarantee on Loans 
 
Nova Scotia's small businesses will 
have better access to loans through 
improvements to the Credit Union 
Small Business Loan Guarantee 
Program.  Premier Stephen McNeil 
announced, April 14th, government 
will keep its promise to increase the 
provincial guarantee on term loans 
from 75 per cent to 90 per cent. The 
total available to lend will increase 
from 25-million dollars to 50-million. 
 
The maximum loan guarantee for 
social enterprises is also increasing 
from 150-thousand dollars to 500-
thousand dollars.  Premier McNeil 
says Nova Scotia entrepreneurs 
need access to capital to expand, 
hire new workers, and reinvest in 
their communities.  Over the past 10 
years, credit unions have approved 
loans worth 56-million dollars, 
helping more than 12-hundred small 
businesses. Loans are available 
throughout the province. For more 
information, visit 
www.cua.com/home or 
www.novascotia.ca/econ/. 

http://www.gov.ns.ca/hpp/cdpc/lyme.asp
http://www.novascotia.ca/burnsafe
http://www.gov.ns.ca/exec_council/abc/current-opportunities.asp
http://www.gov.ns.ca/exec_council/abc/current-opportunities.asp
http://www.cua.com/home
http://www.novascotia.ca/econ/
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MP News and Views 

It is with great sadness that we 
learned of Hon. Jim Flaherty’s 
sudden death.  New Democrats 
have offered our most sincere 
condolences to his family and 
colleagues in this difficult time. 
Flaherty served as the federal 
Minister of Finance for eight years 
and was a Member of the 
Provincial Parliament (MPP) in 
Ontario.  Mr. Flaherty served his 
country with dedication.  He will be 
missed.   
 

I have also extended my 
condolences to the family and 
friends of Noel Knockwood who 
recently passed away.  Mr. 
Knockwood was a highly respected 
Mi’kmaq elder and spiritual leader. 
He was the first aboriginal 
Sergeant-at-Arms at the Nova 
Scotia Legislature, a veteran of the 
Korean War and a member of the 
Mi’kmaq Grand Council.  I was 
very honoured to work with Mr. 
Knockwood on a commemorative 
monument that honours Canadian 
service men and women who gave 

their lives in the Liberation of the 
Netherlands.  The monument is 
located at Pier 21 in Halifax and 
commemorates these men and 
women in four languages - English, 
French, Dutch, and Mi’kmaq. 
 
Health Accord Expiry 
Many residents have expressed 
their disappointment with the 
current government’s failure to 
negotiate a new Health Accord 
with the provinces and territories.  
We believe there is a strong 

House of Legislature – Resumed 
March 27th 
 
The House of Legislature 
resumed March 27th and I am 
honoured to represent and work 
on the behalf of the constituents 
of Waverley-Fall River-Beaver 
Bank.  
 

Please contact me if you have 
any questions or concerns.  My 
constituency office is located at 
29 Blue Hill Road, Fall River and 
you can drop by any time or you 
can reach me by phone at 902-
576-3411 or by e-mail at 
BillHorneMLA@gmail.com and 
at my website at 
www.BillHorne.ca. 
 
 

 

Bill’s Blog cont’d 

 

Youth Dance for grades 6, 7 & 8 
 

May 29th from 6:30pm to 9:00 pm 

Beaver Bank Kinsac Community Centre 
 

Featuring Elite DJ Systems! 
 

 

$5 per person includes popcorn & a drink! 

Call the Community Centre for more info or to 

reserve tickets! 865-5114 
 

mailto:BillHorneMLA@gmail.com


  
  

 

Peter Stoffer, MP 
Sackville-Eastern Shore 

2900 Hwy #2 Fall River, NS B2T 1W4 
Phone: 902-861-2311 Fax: 902-861-4620 

Email: stoffp1@parl.gc.ca 
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federal role for the provision of 
public health care including an 
adequate and stable funding 
formula for the Canada Health 
Transfer.  The federal 
government must also work with 
the provinces to create health 
care reforms including home 
care, wait-times, a prescription 
drug plan, and ensure that the 
quality and standard of health 
care is guaranteed across the 
country.   
 
Passenger Rail Service in 
Atlantic Canada at Risk 
In an earlier column, I wrote 
about how Atlantic Canada is at 
risk of losing its passenger rail 
service.  At issue is the loss of a 
section of track between 
Miramichi and Bathurst in New 
Brunswick.   Canadian National 
(CN) wants to sell or abandon 
this stretch of track as they no 
longer use the line to transport 
freight. Via Rail uses this line for 
its passenger service but without 
federal government investment in 
this stretch of rail line, passenger 
VIA rail service is at risk. Over 
25,000 residents have signed a 
petition asking the federal 
government to invest in this line.  
As well, the Province of New 
Brunswick has agreed to some 
financial assistance to help 
maintain freight service to 
northern New Brunswick.   

I recently travelled to Ottawa by 
train along with my MP 
colleagues Megan Leslie, Robert 
Chisholm, Yvon Godin and Philip 
Toone.  Many supporters joined 
us at train stations along the way 
to show their support in 
maintaining passenger rail 
service. 

NDP Introduce bill to Extend 
Retroactivity of CPP Survivor 
Benefits  

In February, my colleague Olivia 
Chow introduced a bill to abolish 
deadlines that restrict retroactive 
payments of CPP survivor benefits 
to just 11 months.  Many widows 
and widowers are losing CPP 
survivor pension benefits because 
of these arbitrary rules.  Olivia 
introduced this legislation when a 
constituent in her riding was denied 
two years’ worth of retroactive 
payments because she missed the 
application deadline while grieving 
the loss of her husband to cancer.  
The bill is supported by CARP—
Canada’s largest advocacy group 
for people over 50.  CARP is in full 
support of removing this unfair rule 
that limits the time for people to 
apply for their CPP benefits.  
Allowing survivors to receive their 
partner’s pensions is a matter of 
fairness and dignity. 
 
Social Contract Exists between 
Veterans and the Government 
In recently released legal 
statements for a veterans’ class 
action lawsuit in British Columbia, 
the government is denying that a 
social contract exists between the 
federal government and veterans. 
It is wrong to say that the federal 
government has no social contract 
or covenant with its veterans.  The 
federal government has a moral, 

social, legal, and fiduciary 
responsibility for the men and 
women who serve.  Reference to 
the government’s social contract 
is included in most veterans’ 
legislation that outlines benefits 
and services for veterans and 
their families.   
I have urged the federal 
government to settle with the 

veterans’ who have launched this 
class action lawsuit rather than 
fight them in court.  The lawsuit 
launched by Equitas Society is 
seeking fair compensation for 
injured veterans under the New 
Veterans Charter. 
 
In other news, I am pleased that 
the federal government has 
reached a proposed settlement 
over the clawback of RCMP 
disability pensions.  As you may 
recall, RCMP veterans had 
launched a class action lawsuit 
over the unjust clawback of their 
disability pensions.  The 
proposed settlement will assist 
about 1,000 disabled veterans 
whose long-term disability 
benefits were reduced by the 
amount of their Veterans Affairs 
disability pension.   
 

As always, please contact me 
about any concerns or questions 
at (902) 861-2311 or toll free at 1-
888-701-5557 or by email at 
peter.stoffer@parl.gc.ca. 

News and Views cont’d 

mailto:peter.stoffer@parl.gc.ca
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How can you Protect your Home from Wild Land Fires? 
 

Over the past few years there have been a lot of wild land fires across our region (HRM). Some of these 
fires have caused millions of dollars in damage and that doesn’t count the many thousands of dollars that it 
cost to fight them. The last two major fires that happened in HRM there were homes lost.  
 
Did you know that homes can be lost even with the fire not coming close to the structure? Why? This 
question can be answered at a “How to Protect your home from Wildland Fires” session that will take 
place on May 20th at the Beaver Bank Kinsac Community Centre. At this session the Department of 
Natural Resources (DNR) will give you the information you need to prevent or reduce the risk of you losing 
your home in one of these fires. Beaver Bank -Kinsac does have high risk areas. If you have any questions 
on this session you can call me at 499-0317. Hope to see you there. 

Gord West 
Division Commander 

Halifax Regional Fire and Emergency 
westg@halifax.ca 

North Beaver Bank Wind Project Update 

As we had explained in our last 
project update, Scotian Wind has 
been awarded a Community Feed-
In Tariff approval from the provincial 
government to work on a proposal 
for a 4 turbine (8 MW) project in 
North Beaver Bank. The Nova 
Scotia Community Feed-In Tariff, or 
COMFIT, is designed for locally-
based renewable electricity projects. 
 
Since our last update in December, 
we held a public lunch and learn 
session at the Beaver Bank Kinsac 
Community Centre on Wednesday 
January 15. Over the lunch hour 
that day, Project Coordinator 
Stephen Thomas and I conducted a 
learning session about our wind 
energy project and the renewable 
energy program in Nova Scotia. The 
idea of the session was to give folks 
an opportunity to drop in on their 
lunch hour and listen to us speak 

and ask questions afterward. A 
dozen or so folks showed up and 
we had a productive session with a 
lively round of Question and 
Answer. People had many 
interesting questions such as 
wanting to learn more about local 
benefits to the community and some 
of the environmental impacts of the 
turbines’ location. An environmental 
assessment has been approved and 
can be accessed at this site. 
http://www.novascotia.ca/nse/ea/nor
th-beaver-bank-community-
wind.asp. You can also learn more 
about our plans for a community 
benefit fund at this link 
http://www.scotianwindfields.ca/blog
/2013/06/community-dividend. 
 
On the construction side of things, 
the crew have been busy producing 
and submitting designs regarding 
the routes for roads and erosion 

control.  The tree clearing for roads 
has been completed. The digging 
required to put the bases in will not 
begin until much later in the year 
when the land completely dries up. 
Construction will not fully swing into 
gear until the fall and we expect the 
turbines would be delivered and 
installed in November. But these are 
only plans and many variables such 
as the weather can push that 
schedule back. 
 
We look forward to seeing everyone 
at the Town Hall meeting on May 8. 
In the meantime if you have any 
questions or comments, please call 
or email me. 
 
Gay Harley 
1-877-798-5085 
gharley@scotianwindfields.ca 
www.scotianwindfields.ca 
 
 
 

Information Session rescheduled to May 20th 

 

mailto:westg@halifax.ca
http://www.novascotia.ca/nse/ea/north-beaver-bank-community-wind.asp
http://www.novascotia.ca/nse/ea/north-beaver-bank-community-wind.asp
http://www.novascotia.ca/nse/ea/north-beaver-bank-community-wind.asp
http://www.scotianwindfields.ca/blog/2013/06/community-dividend
http://www.scotianwindfields.ca/blog/2013/06/community-dividend
mailto:gharley@scotianwindfields.ca
http://www.scotianwindfields.ca/
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News from Station 48 

For the months of March and April 
your Fire Dept. has responded to 
17 calls.  They consisted of: 1 
propane leak, 1 alarm activated, 2 
structure fires, and 13 medical 
assists.  This brings our total for the 
year to 44.  Once again medical 
assists make up the majority of our 
calls.  
 
After a long winter the spring time 
weather is finally here but with the 
milder spring weather we are also 
into brush fire season.  Springtime, 
before the forests green up, can be 
some of the most active times for 
brush fires so please practice 
responsible burning. 
 
As most of you have probably 
heard the Department of Natural 
Resources has changed the fire 
regulations where you will no longer 
require a DNR permit if you plan to 
have an open fire.  The new DNR 
fire season runs from March 15 to 
October 15.  If you want to burn you 
will need to go to the Department of 
Natural Resources website and 
check the fire map.  The map is 
updated every day at 2:00pm and 
all the information you will require 
regarding when or if you can burn 
can be found there. 
 
As for the HRM open air-burning 
bylaw that has not changed.  The 
HRM burning regulations still run 
from April 15 to October 15 and do 
not allow for open air burning for 
properties with both water and 
sewer services, however you can 
use a device such as a chiminea as 
long as all of the rules and 
regulations are followed.  Please 
visit Halifax.ca and follow the links 
for all of the HRM information you 
will require regarding open air 
burning. 

If you still have questions 
regarding where and when you can 
burn drop down to the fire hall any 
Tuesday night between 7:00pm 
and 8:00pm and we will be happy 
to explain it.    
 
In closing I want to remind people 
the importance of having your 
house number visible from the 
street.  When you drive through the 
Beaver Bank Kinsac area take 
notice of how many houses there 
are that you cannot see their 
house number.  Some are due to 
the distance the house is from the 
street and some are due to the 

house number too closely 
matching the colour of the house.  
The best place to have your house 
number is at the end of your 
driveway.   
 
Remember if we can’t find you we 
can’t help you! 
 
Goodbye for now and I hope to see 
you all at the Town Hall Meeting in 
May. 
    

Station Chief  
Tim Keddy 
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Announcements 

How to submit an announcement 
 

Residents are welcome to submit wedding, engagement, 
baby, thank you, and condolence announcements free of 

charge. 
 

  Please submit using our online form at www.Beaverbank.ca 
. We are happy to assist you if you so require. 

Events 

YARD SALE AND BARBEQUE 
SATURDAY MAY 10th 

From 9am to 1pm 
ST. JOHN THE EVANGELIST ANGLICAN CHURCH 

HALL. 
934 OLD SACKVILLE RD 

864-5431 
 

RAIN OR SHINE 
INDOOR/OUTDOOR YARD SALE AND BARBEQUE.  

TABLES AVAILABLE – 
TO BOOK CALL SUSAN @ 864-5431 

Beaver Bank-Kinsac Elementary 

April 28th – Parent Teacher Meetings - evening 
April 29th – Parent Teacher – Early Dismissal 
May 1st –   New Primary (2014-15) Parent Meeting 

     6:30 PM 
May 2nd -   New Primary Orientation –  
                  10 to 11:30 (Note time change) 
May 20th - Start of Walk-a-thon fundraiser 
May 24th - Spring Fair   11-2pm 
 

 

50th Wedding Anniversary 

On a hot day, on May 2nd in 
1964, Byron and Sandi were 
married in Sydney, Cape 
Breton.  After the wedding 
they lived in Corner Brook, 
Newfoundland for a short 
time before moving to 
Ontario. 
 
Due to Byron’s work in the 
computer field they moved 
frequently between St. 
John’s, Ottawa, Sudbury and 
Halifax.  For the past thirty-
seven years they have lived 
in Beaver Bank and worked 
in Dartmouth.  Byron worked 
for Burroughs and MicroAge 
and Sandi worked at various 
branches of the Scotia Bank. 
 
Since their retirement Byron 
and Sandi have been actively 
involved in Beaver Bank.  
Sandi is a Board member of 
the Keeners and if not busy 
working at the Community 

Centre or the Community 
Garden she is attending 
meetings and fundraisers of 
interest to Beaver Bank. Her 
quick and infectious laugh 
can be heard often wherever 
she goes. 
 
Byron has been a volunteer 
at the RCMP Community 
Office, and along with Roger 
Taylor, was instrumental in 
building the chalet at the 
Keeners Community Garden.  
He has been involved in 
many activities in Beaver 
Bank and can be found every 
Tuesday overseeing the 
cribbage games at the 
Centre. 
 
Congratulations Byron and 
Sandi, from your friends and 
family. We are very happy 
you chose Beaver Bank. 
 

-Mary Barrett 

 

 
FUNDRAISER FOR  

LEONARD HARTLIN 
 
A fundraiser will be held for the family of Leonard 
Hartlin who was recently diagnosed with terminal 
Stage 4 lung cancer. The event will be held at the 
Beaver Bank Community Center on June 21 from 
3-11pm and will include a silent auction, 50/50 
tickets, live band and BBQ/beverages for 
purchase.  Donations will be accepted at the door 
in lieu of admission. 

 
All the funds raised from this auction will go 
towards helping pay household bills, cover travel 
expenses to and from the hospital, and any other 
trials or tribulations that may arise. 
 
If you have anything that you wish to donate to the 
silent auction or to the fundraiser, please contact 
Grant Hartlin at (902)802-7993 or email directly at 
granthartlin@hotmail.com . 
 

http://www.beaverbank.ca/
mailto:granthartlin@hotmail.com
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Church Services 

 
Church of the Good Shepherd 

Anglican Church of Canada 
28 Trinity Lane, Beaver Bank 
Rector: Rev. Cathy Lee Cunningham 
Sunday Service 10:00 AM 
Sunday School (ages 3-9) 10:00 AM 
Family, friends and new members welcome. 
www.goodshepherdchurchbeaverbank.com 
 
Church Wardens 
Dwain Gordon 864-0024 
Brian Britten    864-0678 
 
Past Warden 
Dameon Lowe 865-2320 
 
Please contact Rev .Cathy Lee regarding 
Baptisms, Weddings, Illness or a Pastoral visit 
at 865-0203 
 
Card Socials: Church of the Good Shepherd 
Hall. Auction 45 is played Thursday evening 
starting at 7:30 pm.  Refreshments provided. 
Everyone welcome. $5.00 admittance. 
 
We actively support Beacon House and 
donations can be brought to the Church on 
Sunday mornings, or dropped off at Hartlen’s 
Kwik-Way / Wilsons through the week or call 
Jean Bevan at 865-2262 to make 
arrangements. 
 
Mark your calendars: 
June 7th :  Lobster Supper  

(steak or ham dinner as well) 4 to 6 pm. 
(Advance tickets only. Call Jean Bevan 865-
2262) 
September 13th: Yard Sale 
September 27th: Nickel Auction 

 

 

 

 
Faith Baptist Church 

299 Stokil Dr., Lr Sackville 
Phone: Office 865-5419 
Kitchen / Hall: 865-3773 

Email: faithbaptist@ns.aliantzinc.ca 
Website: http://faithbaptist.ca 
Pastor: Rev. Borden Scott 865-8224 
Associate Pastor for Visitation: 

Dr. João Matwawana  865-8850 
Sunday Service: 11:00 am 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Sackville Independent Baptist 

Address: 92 Beaver Bank Road 

Pastors: Pastor Jeremy Eastwood 

and Pastor Greg Little 

Phone: 864-3433 

www.sackvilleindependentbaptist.org 

Sunday Service: 11:00am, & 6pm 

Sunday school: 9:45am for all ages  

Wednesday: Prayer meeting 7:15 pm 

 

“Serving Him only by His grace and power” 

(Ephesians 3:7-8) 
 
 
Holy Trinity Pastoral Unit 
(Roman Catholic) 

Consisting of three parishes: 
St Elizabeth Seton, 125 Metropolitan Ave 
St Francis of Assisi, Mt Uniake 
St John Vianney, 4 Beaver Bank Road 

Mail for all 3 Parishes: 4 Beaver Bank Road 
Lr. Sackville, NS, B4E 1G3 
Phone: 865-2112  ext 0 (Secretary) 
Emergencies After Hours 865-6133 
Fax: 864-8645 
Email: holytrinity@eastlink.ca 
Website: www.holytrinityns.ca 
Pastor: Father Marc Syrene 
Associate Pastor:  Father Jamie Utronkie 
Administrative Secretary:  Karen Smith 
Mass times for St. John Vianney: 

Saturday:  4:30 pm 
Sunday: 9am 11:00am, & 6 pm 
 
 
Knox United Church 

567 Sackville Drive, PO Box 210 
Lwr. Sackville, NS  B4C 2S9 
Minister: Rev. Dr. Ross Bartlett 
Church Office: 865-9216 
Fax: 865-0599 
Website: http://www.knoxsackville.ca/ 
Office email: admin@knoxsackville.ca 
Sunday services:  

Feel the Spirit Service 8:45 am 
Traditional Service 10:30 am 
 

 
 

Living Hope Baptist Church 

971 Windgate Drive 
Worship: Sundays 9:00 am 
Sunday School: Sunday 9:00 am 
Pastor: Rev. Kelly Holt 
1st Sackville Presbyterian 

60 Beaver Bank Rd, Lr. Sackville 
(Across from Glendale Plaza) 
Minister: Rev. Jean MacAulay 
Church Office: 865-4053 (machine) 
Email: jeanmacaulay@eastlink.ca 
Sunday Service: 9:30 am 
Sunday school: 9:40 am Sept. – June 
Nursery Provided: Sept. – June 

 

 

St. John’s United Church 

Sunday Worship: 11:00AM 

Minister: Rev. Allison Davis 

Minister’s Phone: 293-9381 

E-Mail: easter.people@hotmail.com 

Community Contacts: 

Ron & Carol Cochrane: 865-2962 

George & Joyce Hull: 864-7095 

We gather for worship in the Chapel  

At Ivy Meadows CC Facility 

Administration Building, Main Floor 

125 Knowles Crescent, Beaver Bank 

We are an open and welcoming faith 

community!    ALL WELCOME 

 
 

 
 
 
St. John the Evangelist Anglican 
Church 

Rector: Rev. Sandra Hounsell-Drover 
Church: 954 Old Sackville Road, 

Sackville 
Church Hall: 934 Old Sackville Road, 

Sackville 
Parish Office Telephone: 864-3154 
Parish Hall Telephone: 865-7107 
Email: sjte@ns.aliantzinc.ca 
Services: 8:30 a.m. & 10:30 a.m. on 

Sundays and 7:00 p.m. on Wednesdays 
 
 

Crossroads Wesleyan Church 

971 Windgate Drive, Beaver Bank 

Phone: 864-2035 

Web: www.mycrossroadschurch.ca 

Pastor: Michael Zottarelli 

Service: Sunday 11:00 am 
 

 

 

http://www.goodshepherdchurchbeaverbank.com/
mailto:faithbaptist@ns.aliantzinc.ca
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mailto:holytrinity@eastlink.ca
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http://www.knoxsackville.ca/
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How to Contact Us: 

BBCAA 
 

Mailing Address: 
1901 Beaver Bank Rd 

Beaver Bank, NS 
B4G 1C9 

 
 
 
BBCAA Board of Directors: 
 
Chairperson:  Victor Cobb   864-4112 

Email: victor@hfx.eastlink.ca 

First Chair:  Dorothy Selig 

Second Chair:  Robert Crosby 

Treasurer: Brian Pitts  

Secretary: Felicia Romans 

Director:  Arthur Mitchell 

Director:  Rae Marlborough 

Director:  Marina Johnson 

Director:  Cheryl Leadlay 
 
C@P Site Representative: Allen Clay 
 
Web Admin: Tammy Crawford 

Web Admin:  Jeff MacDonald 

 
 
 
 

Beaver Bank Kinsac Bulletin 
Editor: Keilie Samson 

 
 

Beaver Bank Community 
RCMP Office 
Phone:  864-6072 

New Email: bbk.rcmp@gmail.com 

Located at: 
1583 Beaver Bank Road 

We’re on the Web! 

See us at: 

www.beaverbank.ca 

  

  

  

Please submit articles for the next Bulletin by 
June 15th for publication in July. 

Guidelines for Submissions to the Bulletin 
 

The BBK Bulletin will be published 5 times this year (January, March, May, 
July, September & November).  We may include additional publications if 
required. The deadline will usually be the 15th of the month before publication.  
Please check the last page of the current Bulletin for the specific deadline 
date. 

Written submissions may be sent by email using the “Submit a Story’ form on 
the Beaver Bank website.  For handwritten articles, please PRINT any names.  
Articles may also be mailed to our mailing address.   Thank you. 

 

 
 
 
 

Heritage Building Gets New Life 

You may have noticed 
that construction is 
underway at the corner 
of Beaver Bank Road 
and Windgate.  This 
heritage building 
named Hallisey House 
has changed hands a 
number of times over 
the years.  It was 
originally a train station 
and post office. New 
owners Allan Whitlam 

and Joyce McCully, are 
converting it in order to 
open a fully licensed 
restaurant sometime in 
June of this year.  The 
plan is to have an 
outside patio with the 
possibility of some 
acoustical 
entertainment and will 
be aptly named the Old 
Beaverbank Station. 
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